
Breakfast at Fox & Hounds 

9am - 1pm, 754-4086 
 

1st Sunday of the month - Panthers 
Football Team is your host. 

2nd Sunday - Amvet Post 1032  
is your host. 

3rd Sunday - Legion Auxiliary is  
your host. 

4th Sunday - Open for your finest 
Sunday breakfast. 

Reedsville News 
June 2010 

June is a great time to relax, have fun,  

get together with friends, and  

support some great causes. 

Friday Saturday Sunday 

Stands open at 5:00pm 

Perch Plates 
Fish Sandwiches  

(Served Friday Only) 
 

Brats, Hamburgers, Steak 
Sandwiches 

(Served all weekend) 
 

Northeast WI Farm Team  

Horse Pullers 

Starts at 5:00pm  
No Admission Fee 

 
Enjoy the Free Music of  
DJ Main Connection 

8:30pm - 12:30am 
 

3rd annual Panther Pride Club   

5/10K Run/Walk 
Children’s 0.5 Walk  7:30am   $5 

5/10K Run/Walk - 7:45am   $20  ($25 after 6/21) 

Proceeds to Cancer Research  
Foundatons of Wisconsin 
Contact Viki at 864-2105 

 
Stands open at 11am 

Chicken Plate Lunch  
Children’s Activities - Petting Zoo 

Magic Show at 1pm 
 

Northeast WI Farm Team  

Horse Pullers  

Starts at 1pm  -  No Admission Fee 
 

Free Music by RPM - 8:30pm - 12:30am 

 

Big Parade 
11:30am Sharp 

 
Dance to the free music of  
Mark Jirikovec Orchestra 

1pm - 5pm 
 

Garden Tractor Pull 

Starting after parade    
no admission fee 

 
Raffle 

$1000 Prize Drawing at 6pm 
 

Picnic closes at 7pm 
Get your raffle tickets from any 

Reedsville Firefighter 

Come & Meet All Your Friends 

Proceeds for park improvements  

& fire equipment. 

Volleyball Tournament Friday and Saturday.  2 Divisions.  $40 entry fee.  
100% Payout!   Contact Dillon 920-901-3201 

Reedsville Fire Fighters 109th Annual Picnic and Parade 

June 25, 26, & 27 

9th Annual Adult CoEd Kickball Tournament 
Friday June 18 and Saturday June 19. 

Reedsville Softball Diamond 
$40 entry fee  -  100% pay out 

Kickball games start Friday night and go all day Saturday.  
Burger/Brat Fry both days. 
Adult Backyard Games 

Registration at Noon.  Games start at 1pm 
Washer Toss, Ladder Toss, Frisbee Stick,  

Bocce Ball, and Bean Bags. 
All proceeds to towards the  

Reedsville Youth Football Organization. 
Any questions call Cory at 920-242-2241 

Congratulations Graduates!  
We are proud of you! 

FYI 

The next 
Reedsville 

News deadline 
for the July 

issue is no later 
than noon on 
June 18th.  
Submissions 
can be emailed 

to ragd@ 
reedsville.org 
Thank you! 



Preservation of St. Mary’s 
 

Are you looking for a place to have a family  
reunion, wedding, wake service or anniversary?   
We have a place for you to rent.  Call 754-4370  

to find out the availability and cost.  
We are also looking for pictures of the old Catholic 

school that was located on the west side of  
St. Mary’s Church.  We are also looking for pictures 

of the inside of the church for the years 1907,  
1930 - 1940.  Please call 754-4370 if you  

have some of these pictures.   

Reedsville Area Garden Club 
The Reedsville Area Garden Club members are  

getting ready for the summer 2010 flower growing 
season.  They have made five new redwood planters 
this year, to accompany the older planters for the 
Manitowoc Street display.  They will plant and  
maintain seven gardens plus make two new beds  

this summer.  Most garden beds will have  
perennials in them plus annuals for accent.   

The Reedsville Area Garden Club will have a plant 
sale and brat/burger fry Saturday, June 5th, from 9am 
- 1pm, at the Reedsville Country Store on Hwy 10.  
A big selection of plants, flowers and vegetables will 
be available at reasonable prices.  Come and support 
the local Garden Club.  Anyone who has plants to 
donate should call 754-4224.  If you have old work 
shoes, chairs, kettles, or other things the club can 

plant in, they are also welcome. 
This year we would like to see a planted patio  
pot by every household’s front door in the  

village and in the Reedsville area.   

Notes from the Village Hall 
 

Street Closed:   Green Meadow Drive, from Park Street  
to the west 55 yards will be closed Saturday, June 19, 
2009 from 6:00 pm until Midnight for the Reedsville 
Flames Youth Football fund raiser. 
 
Street Closed:   Park Street 150 feet south of Manitowoc 
Street until 150 feet north of Green Meadow Drive will 
be closed Friday, June 25, 2010 until Sunday, June 27, 
2010 for the annual Fire Fighters picnic. 
 
Grass clipping are not to be blown on Village Streets or 
put into the Creek.  Yard waste such as grass clippings, 
leaves, and yard & garden waste shall be disposed of by 
composting the material or taking it to the Village  
compost site. 
 
Operator Licenses:  All Operator Licenses expired at 
midnight on June 30, 2010.  If you like to renew your 
license, please stop at the Village Clerk-Treasurer office 
during normal business hours to obtain the application.  
Cost of the license is $10.00. 
 

Chipping will done the 1st & 3rd Tuesday in the 

months of April thru October.  Clean woody vegetative 
material no greater than six inches (6”) in diameter, and 
not less than four feet (4’) in length can be shredded.  
Lumber (treated and untreated), skids, and other  
construction and demolition waste can not be shredded.   
Place near curb with cut ends facing street.  If you are 
interested in these wood chips, the pile is located near the 
compost area. 
 
Chipping Dates:  June 1st & 15th 
 
Recycling Pick-Up:  June 11th & 25th 

What makes us different is what makes us strong. 
We’re a faith-based, not-for-profit financial services  
organization with approximately 2.6 million members.  
For more than a century, our blend of financial expertise,  
shared values and outstanding service has set us apart. 
 

To learn more call today! 
 

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 

Kim Wedepohl, FIC 
Financial Associate 
422 Ryan St. US Hwy 10 
Brillion, WI 54110 
920-901-3818 

Go Natural with  

Nature’s Sunshine Products 
We carry the things your body needs and they are great 

gifts for your friends and family.   

Nature’s Sunshine Products 
Children Vitamins 

Natural Body Care Products 
Free local delivery!  920-676-7507 

Visit www.gonatural.com Or email kocian@centurytel.net 
I am happy to help you.   

Pam Kocian, owner of GO NATURAL. 
8498 Kings Rd, Wayside 



Fun on the Farm at Sunrise Horse Farm 
17226 Limekiln Road, Reedsville 

July 10th & 11th  
10am - 4pm 

Fun for the whole family… 

Horse Rides, Raffle & Silent Auction, Demonstrations,  
Amish Bake Sale, Food , Rummage Sale 
Consignment Tack Sale, Vendors, Music 
Parade of Horses by the Sunrise Kids 

Sunday “Brunch on the Ranch” 10am - 1pm 
Sunday Interdenominational church service 12:30pm 

Special Guests 

Local Blacksmith, Eugene Durben 
Wool Carding with Cindy Ellenbecker of  

Bleating Hearts Haven 
Wool Spinning with Mary Ann McGann 
Goat Milking with Jane Levknecht -  

This hands on demo, everyone gets to try. 
 

Check the July edition of the Reedsville News for a  
detailed schedule of events.  We hope to see you there! 

If you would like to be a vendor contact  
Bonnie Korstad - 754-4690.  If you would like to donate items 

for the raffle or silent auction, contact  
Becky LeBoeuf - 920-905-0575.  If you have rummage or  
consignment items contact Mary Ellen Kiel to schedule  

a drop off time - 920-772-4835. 

Update on the school updates 
Construction 
 Things are still moving on schedule.  The floor has been 
poured in the Science areas and the floor will be poured in the  
project shop and ag. shop this week.  They will also be constructing 
the new walls in the project shop and constructing the new hallway 
between the project shop and the tech. ed. lab this week. 
 They have begun the major construction in the cafeteria.  
Two of the six new footings have been dug and poured and two of 
the footings are waiting to be poured.  They are currently in the 
process of shoring up all of the roof trusses so the section of roof 
around the new skylight can be cut away and the new structural 
steel can be put into place.  Once the shoring is up, they will begin 
the removal of the cafeteria walls (with the exception of the wall 
between the cafeteria and gym). 
 Most of the construction work has been completed in the 
south classrooms.  They will be working on wall finishes this week.  
The new ceiling grids will be installed next week however the new 
ceiling tile and floors will not be installed until sometime over the 
summer (because of the work on the roof in that area, it was  
decided not to install the ceiling tiles and new flooring in case of 
rain and leaking). 
 Plans are still in place to move the office on June 7 which 
marks the beginning of phase #4.  Phase #4 includes the office 
area, business classroom, business computer lab, kitchen and gym 
area. 
 According to the schedule, we are still on track to finish 
by the start of the school year. 

 
Creek Relocation 
 The DNR has posted its 30-day notice for residents  
affected by the creek relocation.  If the DNR doesn’t hear any  
objections during this period, then they have indicated they will 
give final approval.  We have been working with Miron  
Construction and Point of Beginnings to prepare the bid package 
for the creek relocation and work that it encompasses. 

Reedsville Lions Club Raffle 
 
The Reedsville Lions Club is holding a raffle with a top prize 
of $500.00.  Proceeds from this raffle will be used to help fund 
the Lions Club local educational projects.  The Reedsville 
Lions annually sponsor the Reedsville High School Badger 
Boy Scholarship, and at this year Reedsville’s High School 
Graduation ceremonies, the Lions Club will be presenting two 
Scholarships to graduating seniors. 
 
Other projects that the Reedsville Lions did were to purchase  
eyeglasses for a Local student in the Reedsville School district  
because there was a financial hardship.  The Lions also  
purchase other learning aids for students who have sight and  
hearing disabilities’, and sponsor camping scholarships for  
the blind, deaf, cognitively disabled, and children and young 
adults with diabetic health issues. 
 
The Reedsville Lions also support Leader Dog of America 
which is an organization that provides leader dogs to people 
with sight disabilities free of charge. 
 
Tickets can be purchased from Lions Members or at various 
businesses in and around Reedsville.  The cost of tickets is 
$2.00 each or 3/$5.00.  Information about the raffle or any 
questions about the projects the Reedsville Lions Club support 
please call 920-754-4214. 

2009-2010 Asbestos Notification 
As a result of recent federal legislations, (AHERA), each primary and secondary 
school in the nation is required to complete a stringent inspection for asbestos 
and to develop a plan of management for all asbestos-containing building  

materials.  The Reedsville School District has a goal to be in full compliance 
with this law and is following the spirit, as well as the letter of the law.  As a 
matter of policy, the district shall continue to maintain a safe and healthful  

environment for our community’s youth and employees.  In keeping with this 
legislation, all buildings (including portables and support buildings) owned or 
leased by the Reedsville School District were inspected by EPA accredited  
inspectors and samples were analyzed by an independent laboratory.  Based  

on the inspection, the school prepared, and the state approved, a comprehensive 
management plan for handling the asbestos located within its buildings safely 

and responsibly.   
Furthermore, the Reedsville School District has completed their 3-year  

reinspection required by AHERA.  Our district buildings, where  
asbestos - containing materials were found, are under repair, removal  

and operations and maintenance. 
This past year Reedsville School District conducted the following  

with respect to its asbestos containing building materials. 
Removal of asbestos floor tile in respect to the renovation of  

Reedsville High School. 

Federal law requires a periodic walk-through (called surveillance) every six 
months of each area containing asbestos.  In addition, the law requires all 

 buildings to be re-inspected every three years after a management plan went 
into effect.  MacNeil Environmental, Inc will accomplish this under contract. 
Short-term workers (i.e. contractors, repair workers, etc.) must be provided  
information regarding the location of asbestos in which they may come into 
contact.  All short-term workers shall contact the district’s designated person 

before commending work to be given this information.   
The Reedsville School District has a list of the locations and types of asbestos 

containing materials found in that school building and a description and  
timetable for their proper management.  A copy of the Asbestos Management  

Plan is available for review in the school office.  Copies are available at  
25cents per page.  Questions related to the plan should be directed to the  

Reedsville School District at 920-754-4345. 



Let’s celebrate Men’s Health Month 
June is Men’s Health Month — a perfect time to increase awareness of preventable 
health problems and promote early detection of disease by encouraging men to receive 

regular medical care and appropriate health and wellness screenings.  

 

So, how can men stay healthy and help prevent disease?  

 

• Obesity: Have your body mass index (BMI) calculated to screen for obesity. BMI is a  

measure of body fat, based on height and weight. 

• High cholesterol: Have your cholesterol checked regularly starting at age 35. If you smoke, 

have diabetes, high blood pressure, or if heart disease runs in your family, talk to your health care 

provider about having your cholesterol checked younger than age 35. 

• High blood pressure: Have your blood pressure checked regularly. If you need blood  

pressure medication to control your pressure, take it without fail! 

• Colorectal Cancer: Starting at age 50, have a colorectal cancer screening. If you have a 

family history of colorectal cancer, you may need earlier screenings. 

• Diabetes: Have a test for diabetes, especially if you have high blood pressure or  

high cholesterol. 

• Depression: If you feel “down,” sad, or hopeless or have little interest or pleasure in  

doing things, you may be depressed. Talk to your health care provider about being  

screened for depression. 

• Sexually transmitted infections: Talk to your health care provider to see if you should be 

tested for gonorrhea, syphilis, chlamydia, or other sexually transmitted infections including HIV. 

• Abdominal aortic aneurysm: If you are between 65 and 75 and have ever smoked, you 

need to be screened once for abdominal aortic aneurysm, which is an abnormally large or swollen 

blood vessel in your abdomen. 

Smoking Cessation: discuss options for quitting with your  

health care provider. 

Other proactive steps for good health: 
Smoking: If you still smoke, talk to your provider about quitting. 
Aspirin: Ask your provider about taking aspirin to prevent heart disease if you are older than 45 

or younger than 45 but have high blood pressure, high cholesterol, diabetes or are a smoker. 
Vitamin D3:  Take 2,000 IU daily as the “sunshine vitamin” to improve mood, immunity and 

calcium absorption. 
Omega 3 Fish Oil: Take 1,000 mg two times per day.  Check with your healthcare provider if 

you are taking a blood thinner such as warfarin before starting. 

Immunizations: Stay up-to-date with your immunizations. 
• Have a flu shot every year. 
• Have a pneumonia shot once after turning 65. If you have medical problems or smoke, 

it is recommended you receive this vaccine once before age 65 as well. 

• If you are 60 or older, ask about a getting a Shingles vaccine. 

Become physically active. If you are not already physically active, start small and work up to 30 

minutes or more of moderate physical activity most days of the week. 

Eat a healthy diet. Emphasize fruits, vegetables, whole grains, and fat-free or low-fat diary  
products, lean meats, poultry, fish, beans, eggs, and nuts. Eat foods low in saturated fats, trans 

fats, cholesterol, salt (sodium) and limit sugar. 
Maintain a healthy weight. To prevent gradual weight gain as you age, make small decreases in 

food and beverage calories and increase physical activity. 

Alcohol in moderation, if you drink. Have no more than two alcoholic drinks per day.  

 
Taking these steps can help you celebrate Men’s Health this month and every month for 

many years to come. 

 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health 

Center in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, call 920-754-

4337. 

Starting June 1, Aurora Health Center’s new clinic hours are: 
Mondays: 7:30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Tuesdays: 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 

Wednesdays: closed 

Thursdays: 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 

Fridays: 7:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
 

St. John - St. James Lutheran  

3K & 4K 

St. John-St. James Lutheran 
School 3K & 4K is now accepting 
applications for the 2010 - 2011 
school year.  We would really  

like you to join us! 
Enrollment is open to all  
children who will be 3 or 4  
by September 1, 2010. 

3K meets Tuesday and Thursday  
4K meets Tues., Wed., and Thurs. 

All days are 8:30 - 11:30 
For more information and  

an application, please call the  
school office, 754-4432. 
223 Manitowoc Street 

Reedsville 

Saddle Up 
For a great ride at the  
Circle J Ranch and learn 
about Jesus at Vacation  

Bible School! 
 

Where:  St. John-St. 
James Lutheran School 

 
When:  June 14-18 
1:00 - 3:30pm 

 
Who:  Open to all children 
age 4 - entering the 6th 

grade. 
 

Phone:  754-4432 
 

Y’all come join us  

now ya hear! 

McCoy’s Lawn Care  
Need help with your lawn 

clean up or mowing?   

Give us a call for all  

your lawn care needs.   

McCoy Mack - 920-754-4194 



Fox & Hounds 
Now open 7 days a week! 

Monday - 4pm -? 
Tues. - Sat. - 11am - ? 

Sunday - 9am 
Daily Specials 
Call 754-4086 

Fox & Hounds  

Delivers 
Mon. - Thurs.  
4pm-8pm 
Fri. - Sat.  
4pm-9pm 

Homemade Pizza ,  
specials, or off  
of the menu. 

Call 754-4086 

The Panther Pride Club News 

 The 3rd annual PPC Fun walk/run & children’s walk/run will be happening  
this summer in conjunction with the Reedsville Fireman’s Picnic on Saturday June 26th  
Start times for the children fun walk run will have a fire engine horn starting time of 
7:30 am with the fun walk run 5/10k starting at 7:45 am. Early registration forms are 
attached to the Reedsville news or are available at local business. Early registration 

ends June 21st. Early registration is $20 while same day registration is $25; the children 
walk/run entry fee is $5. Race day registration starts at 7:00am,  

a commemorative t-shirt is provided to all early registers. Concessions will be  
available. Start your fun filled Reedsville Fireman’s picnic day with the  
PPC Fun walk/run and help us to help the kids. See entry form for the  

PPC Fun walk/run on the back of this newsletter.             

PPC 2009/10 donations as of 5/18/10 

  

 

Junior class fund  $425 

Yearbook/School nwsppr  $300 
Volleyball Fund   $375 
General School Fund  $50 
Towel Warmer/Athletic Dept $500 
Girls Softball Radar Gun $500 

FCCLA    $250 

FBLA                                               $250 

Girls Softball              $625  

Girls Track                                      $425 

Boy’s Basket Ball  $500 

Cross Country   $250 

Girls Basketball   $250 

Lioness RHS Scholarship fund $480 

National Honor Society  $250 

Digital Cameras Yearbook $230 

TOTAL TO DATE            $5660 

 

Website; http://www.pantherprideclub.com/ 

INTRODUCING THREE NEW SOLSTIC PRODUCTS 

 
Solistic is Nature's Sunshine Products innovative line of convenient,  
individual-serving stick packets.  Simply pour the contents of one 

 packet into a bottle of water, shake and enjoy.   
SOLISTIC ENERGY is a low calorie, sugar-free energy drink featuring 
guarana, green tea and B vitamins.  Many popular energy drinks on the 
market contain questionable levels of artificial caffeine and are more  
expensive.  Solistic Energy contains only natural ingredients that help  
energize the body, reduce fatigue, increase mental focus and boost  

metabolism.  It is sweetened with stevia and flavored with natural lemon, 
mandarin orange and pineapple powders.  Solistic Energy convenient  
stick packets mean you can take energy with you wherever you go!  
SOLISTIC TWENTY-FOUR offers 24 hours of primary nutrition.  It  
combines 100% of the Daily Value of 13 vitamins plus beneficial  
amounts of calcium, magnesium, zinc and is flavored with natural  

raspberry.  It features Vitamin D3 for immune, mood and bone support; 
vitamin K to help with calcium absorption and cardiovascular support;  

and B vitamins for energy and stamina.   
SOLSTIC CARDIO contains a powerful 5 grams of l-arginine per  

serving in a blend of minerals, amino acids and other ingredients that  
contribute to cardiovascular and immune health. 

SOLISTIC ENERGY and SOLISTIC TWENTY-FOUR---Only $1.00  
per serving and SOLISTIC CARDIO--$1.67 per serving. 

For more information please contact me:   
Roadway To Health 
Mary Ellen Kiel 
920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com 
www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

Reedsville Boys Basketball Champions 
included in historic display. 

On Saturday, June 5, the Manitowoc County  
Historical Society will have a program featuring local  
athletes and teams as part of our Show-Me Saturday’s 
series.  Team Up!  History of Local Sports will give visitors 
the opportunity to talk to local sports figures and discover 
the history of our teams and athletes through photos and 
artifacts.  The program will run from 10 am to 2 pm at the 
Manitowoc County Heritage Center, 1701 Michigan  
Avenue, Manitowoc.  
 
Displays include JFK Prep’s Mickey Crowe, Outdoorsman 
Syd Herman, 1946 Reedsville Boys Basketball State 
Team, Manitowoc Chiefs, Baseball’s Lakeshore League, 
rural baseball teams, 1963 and 1968 Manitowoc Lincoln 
Boys Basketball State Teams, 1941 Two Rivers Boys 
Basketball State Team, Billy Schultz Circus, and more.  

 
Admission for the event is $5 for adults, $4 for children, 
and $12 for families.  MCHS members receive a 50% 
discount.  Admission includes all Heritage Center exhibits 
including displays on archaeology, “What Makes Us Who 
We Are”, The Flag of Company A, and a Mirro dis-
play.  For more information please contact the Manitowoc 
County Historical Society at (920) 684-4445 or visit our 
website at www.mchistsoc.org. 



Corner House News 
 

It is a great time to plant your perennials & 
annuals.  Think of container gardening as 
well as border or garden beds.  Some plants 
like shade, part shade, or full sun to grow 

well.  Visit the Corner House on the east end 
of Reedsville for a BIG selection of  

perennials, annuals, and hanging baskets. 
Get one or two to take home  
or give a friend or relative. 

If you need help selecting the kind of plant 
for your area, we’ll be happy to help with 

your decision.  We have booklets,  
magazines, and more to help you.   
We also plant your planter for you.   

Bring them in and we’ll help you select the 
plants to best suit your container as well as 
your environment.  Wouldn’t it look nice if 
every home or business has a patio pot by its 

front door.  Keep Reedsville beautiful.   
Call 754-4370 for your gardening 

Any day is a great day for  

a delicious meal at  

Fox & Hounds 
 

Monday - Open at 4pm 
Tuesday - Meatloaf, mashed  

potatoes, and veggies. 
Wednesday - Spaghetti with meat 
sauce, fresh baked Italian bread. 

Thursday - Indian Tacos 
Friday - Fish Fry 

Saturday - Prime Rib 

 
Yes we deliver!   

Tired of cooking let us help. 
754-4086 

Reedsville Panther Pride Fun Run/Walk – Official Entry Form 

Help Support Cancer Research Foundations of Wisconsin 

June 26,2010 at the Reedsville Fire Fighter’s Park 

7:30 AM the Children’s Run 

7:45 AM the Run/Walk 

Please Print 

NAME            _________________________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS     __________________________________________________ 

Street, City, State & Zip Code 

Phone             __________________________________________________ 

 

Division        10K Run                          Sex  _____              DOB ___/___/___                            
Circle one       5 K Run                                                                 month-day-year 
                       5 K Walk  
Children        0.5 mile Run/walk  

Adult T-Shirt Size      S      M     L     XL     XXL    

Child T-Shirt Size      S (6-8)   M (10-12)   L (14-16) 

Early Entry Fee   (includes T-Shirt) 
Run/walk                     $20 
Late Fee (after 6/21)   $25 
Children Run               $5 
Late entries are not guaranteed a T-Shirt 

Consent and Liability Waiver 

By participating in the PPC Run/Walk, I agree to release and hold harmless to the Panther Pride Club and individuals, companies, sponsors or 
volunteers from any and all liability, loses, claims, actions, costs including attorney fees resulting from injury to person or damage to property 
arising out of my participation in the PPC run.  As a participant in the PPC Run, I understand I may become ill or injured and medical  
treatment may be necessary. I give consent to evaluate, treat injuries/illness and activate emergency care as indicated. 
 
_______________________________       ___________    _______________________ 
                      Participant Signature                     Date                   Parent/Guardian signature for minor   

 

Please mail this entry form and payment to: 

Reedsville Panther Pride Club 

20906 Cty Rd K 

Reedsville, WI 54230  

Recycling Workshop 

633 Manitowoc Street,  

920-754-4021 

Hours:  Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 


